
Thursday 13th June - Parish Council at 7:00pm in the 
Memorial Hall
Tuesday 25th June - French Café Morning from 9:30 - 
10:45 in the school.

Claiming Dates: 
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Editor’s Note

Hello Readers,  
I hope you are all enjoying the brief moments of 
sunshine. 
If you have anything to add to the newsletter or 
require printing or scanning please email me 
(Christine Bryant) at mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  
Or phone 01325 377746 or write to 2. Cumberland 
Gardens.  
The next cut off dates for entries into the Village 
news are:

20th May for June issue.
20th June for July/August issue. 
20th August for September issue

Contributions are always welcome.  Thank you for 
those already received.  Cheques or transfer to the 
Middleton Tyas Village News account at the 
following:
Sort code: 20-25-29    Account no: 80644390      
Thank you.
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French Café Morning

Tuesday 25th June

9:30-10:45

Please support your local primary school at 
their upcoming French café morning. 

We hope to see as many locals from the 
village to enjoy a ‘pain au chocolat’ or ‘gâteau’ 
along with a hot or cold drink. 

The children are excited to share their French 
skills during the morning.

Many thanks in advance to those who can 
come along and show their support. 

The Musicality Concert

Thank you to those who were able to join us at 
Church for the Musicality Concert and also 
those unable to attend, but kindly gave 
donations. The amount received was £840.00 
which was divided between two people 
suffering from cancer and the church. I am 
sure everyone will agree the evening was a 
great success and the ladies would certainly 
be welcomed back.

Congratulations to Kieran & Kate and 
also to Benjamin & Hannah - both 
couples were married on 26th April .

2024 Weddings
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY: 8-11AM

OUTREACH POST OFFICE: TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON

June approaches and we hope that the sun returns during it and that that tiny bit of nice weather in May 
wasn’t all the summer we’re getting.  I mean, really, June already.  Time is stomping by so quickly that 
maybe it just needs someone to sit it down, give it a nice cup of chamomile and a Bothams ginger biccy to 
dunk and tell it, there there, it’s alright to slow down now.  No-one is chasing you.  Or, depending on your 
beliefs, someone needs to take a peek at God’s remote control to make sure the fast forward button isn’t 
jammed.  Actually, thinking about it, maybe déjà vu is just God enjoying something so much he rewinds it to 
watch it again.  Last time I did that some bloke was scything his front lawn with his shirt off...

New in are Border dark chocolate raspberry biccies, which are very nice.  I’m not sure how well they’d go 
together, probably not at all, but also new in is Ampleforth Cider, perfect for if the sun reappears long 
enough for you to drag the garden furniture out, give it a blast with the hose, let it dry and then sit your 
weary bum down.  Made from apples grown in Ampleforth Abbey orchards, home of Benedictine monks, it 
may be worth getting a bottle just to see if anything of a religious nature occurs as you sup.  Maybe a 
revelation, a miracle, who knows?  Maybe as you drink all your arthritis disappears, draining out through 
your toes leaving your knees and hips and other joints feeling like they belong to a 20 year old.  Maybe as 
you look into the bottom of your glass, the meaning of life and the universe will be revealed to you.  Or 
maybe, it just may taste really nice.

Not so new in are allergy tablets and hayfever wipes for those sneezy days that you reach into the cupboard 
for a pill and only find an empty pack.  Richmond just feels too far away, especially given the extra mileage 
you do avoiding the potholes and anyway your eyes are so teary bleary you can’t see to get to your car let 
alone drive it.  

No news on the quiz in this month’s page as it hadn’t happened at time of staring at my laptop waiting for 
words to miraculously form on the screen.  Football season is about done so our thanks once again to 
Richard Palmer for running the prediction game for the shop.  We will be running a sweep for the Euros so 
do have a go (at the very least its (a) a chance to win some cash and (b) a reason to be a tiny bit interested 
in those overpaid, pampered, adultering eejits who make up an average footie team).

Apologies again for the lack of bacon butties in May.  What is the world coming to?  Back on the very first 
day of June, let alone the first Saturday, we will hopefully be back to full force to cook, stuff, stuff, propel, 
present, smile nicely, take money, return to start, do not pass go and what not.

Don’t forget Father’s Day on Sunday 16 June.  Give them some cider!  They deserve some cider.  Or some 
raspberry biccies.  

That’s enough now as I feel a certain hysteria creeping up as the pressure to get this done mounts.  

BACON BUTTIES – SAT 1 JUNE

SHOULDER OF MUTTON QUIZ – TUE 18 JUNE

BATTERY RECYCLING, AGE UK DROP OFF POINT, FAIRY REFILLS…
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FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 
 
Slide Storage 
We now have a new temporary home for the slide! Many thanks to Craig Jones for looking after it until now; 
to Craig and his team of 4 strong residents for moving it to a different location; and to the new guardians. We 
are very grateful to you all for your kindness. We are still trying to source an affordable and sustainable 
support so we can reinstall slide which was so much enjoyed by all who used it. 
 
Play Park Equipment 
We are currently seeking grant funding to further develop the Play Park and provide new equipment for the 
younger members of our community. More to follow… 
 
Retail Park at Scotch Corner 
We are informed that work is due to start again on this development on 1st June. 
 
Co-option to Parish Council 
There is still a vacancy to join the team and serve on the Council until the next Local Council Elections. If you 
feel you have the time and interest to serve your community in this important role, please contact the Parish 
Clerk (07542 809 587) or any Councillor for further information and/or an informal chat before you apply. 
 
Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, 13th June in the Memorial Hall starting at 7pm prompt. 
 
You are very welcome to attend all Council meetings as ‘observers’. Agendas and Minutes of previous 
meetings are available on the website at www.middletontyas.org.uk  /Parish Council /Agendas & Minutes, 
under the relevant dates. If you wish to raise a matter for the Council’s consideration, please let the Parish 
Clerk know at least 7 days before a meeting. 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 

 
 
 
 

Annual Meeting & Assembly for the Parish of Middleton Tyas – 
(Wednesday, 22nd May – 7pm in the Memorial Hall) 

 
By the time you read this, your village Annual Meeting will be over. We do hope you supported the 
meeting to hear what all the village organisations had been doing over the past year. In case not, the 
Draft Minutes of the meeting will be available by mid-July and you can receive a copy on application 
to the Secretary on 07542 809587 or email clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk. 

http://www.middletontyas.org.uk/
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   News from Neighbourhood Watch

Local Crime Information

Our local PCSO reports that in April of this year there was a total of 34 recorded crimes in the wider Richmond 
rural area (the same as March) and just two (both non-violent) in the Middleton Tyas Ward. He also passes on this:

Speed Checks

Our local police also report that there will be lots more speed checks in Catterick and the surrounding areas in the 
coming weeks, including more locations for the Safety Camera Vans. PCSO Paul Enbom says: ”My message to 
anyone coming to our beautiful and very fine area of Richmondshire is, if you speed, you are now much more likely 
to be caught and prosecuted. Depending on the level of speed, you may be offered a Speed Awareness Course or 
a roadside warning.” 

Finally, our local Police team is:

Sergeant:
375 - Lauren Wilkinson – lauren.wilkinson@northyorkshire.police.uk
Police Officers:
1768 - Chris Coleman - christopher.coleman@northyorkshire.police.uk
589 – Alex Wilkinson – alex.wilkinson@northyorkshire.police.uk
Police Community Support Officers:
3570 - Elliot Brown – elliot.brown@northyorkshire.police.uk
3811 – Vincent Long – vincent.long@northyorkshire.police.uk
5888 – Gayle Smith – gayle.smith@northyorkshire.police.uk

..and some useful contact numbers:

Highways: 0300 123 5000

Local Dog Warden: 01748 829100 / dog.warden@richmondshire.gov.uk

Action Fraud: 0300 123 2040

If you wish to contact me regarding any Neighbourhood Watch matter, please email me (Mac Bryant) via 
neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk                

Leave any door or Window OPEN, but locked.
www.locklatch.co.uk. 
Coupon Code:  NWNLock for 15% discount on Check Out.

National Neighbourhood Watch recommends:

mailto:neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk
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                                           May WI News

For our May meeting the Oresome Copper Belles were 
brushing up on their creative skills. Each member was 
challenged to design and make some greetings cards 
using weaved strips of coloured paper.  Our thanks go 
to Pamela Rudd, one of our members, for preparing and 
providing all the materials, for demonstrating the art of 
paper weaving, and for her beautifully finished examples 
which gave us all some good ideas. Following Pamela’s 
demonstration - and armed with a glass of wine in one 
hand and a pair of scissors in the other it was then the 
turn of our members to get creative.  It was much more 
challenging weaving the paper strips together than it 
seemed at first glance!  However, by the end of the 
evening everyone had made artistically crafted 
greetings cards and one of our members even 
commented “Hallmark watch out!”

Our next meeting starts at 7pm in the Memorial Hall on 
Tuesday 11th June and is a talk on the topic of “Crime 
Novel Writing”. It will be presented by Mr Arthur Wheeler 
(aka A.K. Adams), a local author.

For further information about our group, you can email  
oresomecopperbelleswi@outlook.com, phone Clare on 
01325 377168, or WhatsApp to 07900 008255, or send 
a message via our Facebook page https://
www.facebook.com/MiddletonTyasWI 

Full Fibre Broadband

We want superfast broadband in our 
village!!!   We, really, really do!

When do we want it ?
We want it now……….but, we aren’t going to get 
it now!!!

Why not?

Well, the Openreach team have been tasked 
with providing Full fibre broadband to 25,000 
properties before the end of 2026. That is a big 
task, but it still means there will be many homes 
and properties in the UK without full fibre 
broadband. It is Important that we do not fall into 
the latter group. So. How do we do that?

The important thing is to ensure the Openreach 
team know about us and our burning desire to 
have full fibre broadband. There are no 
guarantees that this will work but it did when we 
were included in an early phase of the 
“Superfast” programme some years ago.
So, all you need to do is to follow the link in the 
title of this article and register your interest. 
Thereafter check regularly on the website and if 
enough of us keep doing this we should be 
successful and enjoying reliable, superfast 
broadband which is 1000 times faster than the 
norm today.  The link is https://
www.openreach.com/fibre-checker/my-
products. 

Lovely news from 2 local siblings!

Margot (7) qualified for the Royal International Horse Show in the first ridden show 
pony at the North of England show on her pony Barkway Alfie Moon. 

Her brother Myles (10) won and went champion at the Royal Windsor Show also 
qualifying him for the royal international horse show at Hickstead, on his pony 
Collstone Bonanza. 

mailto:oresomecopperbelleswi@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/MiddletonTyasWI
https://www.facebook.com/MiddletonTyasWI
https://www.openreach.com/fibre-checker/my-products
https://www.openreach.com/fibre-checker/my-products
https://www.openreach.com/fibre-checker/my-products


Moulton Matters

June 2024 
Moulton 100 Club

The results of the May draw in the Moulton 100 club are:

1st:   Joss Connor
2nd: Jonathon Newsome
3rd:  John Gentry

You can of course join the club during the year.  The annual subscription is £2 per month or £24 per number per 
year – residents, family and friends can have as many numbers as they like – and the prizes will be 50% of the 
amount of membership fees received that month. 

If you would like to join, contact Steve Osbaldeston: steveosbaldeston@outlook.com

Best Kept Village Competition 2024

The village will be judged during the first two weeks of July.  Good luck in keeping your gardens and hanging 
baskets in top condition, especially with the downpours.  

The plants for the tubs and troughs have been ordered and will be planted  towards the end of the month.  Thanks 
to Deryck Bladen for an excellent job in renovating the noticeboard in the Diamond Jubilee Garden. 

Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books, DVDs, CDs, plants and jigsaws in the bus shelter during April raised £100.05.  Thank you to all 
our supporters.  All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  Thanks to Glyn Jones for installing the additional DVD 
rack. 

Good quality fiction books, plants and any other produce are always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches 
in the bus shelter.  Unfortunately for safety reasons, we are unable to accept electrical items. 

All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds

St Andrew’s Church – a venue for hire

At St Andrew’s in Moulton we have an excellent facility that is available for meetings and social occasions.  The 
venue is accessible and there is a fully equipped kitchen and a toilet. 
To discuss bookings, please contact John at 01325 377328. 

Moulton Communications

We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 80 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the vi l lage, please contact the Parish Meeting and you wil l be added to the l ist: 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Moulton WhatsApp Group

A WhatsApp group has been set up for Moulton residents to keep everyone informed of events and news.  If you 
wish to join, please contact Steve Osbaldeston at steveosbaldeston@outlook.com and he will provide the link. 

Church Cleaning:

Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.

June: Mrs Bladen and Mrs Stephenson
July:  Mr and Mrs Gentry
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CHURCH NEWS 

Church Cleaning

June 3 - 10 Mrs. Parker & Mrs. Thomas
June 17 - 24 Mrs. White & Mrs. Begley

Church Flowers

Jenn Smith will be in charge of the flowers in June.

Sudoku Medium - Solution  

A reader sent a photo of a tick attached to her dog’s eyebrow.  They are 
unpleasant creatues which attach to an animal and behave like leeches.  This 
tick would turn dark in colour as it continued to suck blood.  The problem is that 
they carry Lyme Disease which is a bacterial infection.  Humans can also get 
ticks.  Please beware.  if your pet (or you) get a tick use a special tick removal 
tool - make sure the head is totally removed.  Also there are medicines 
available from the vet to protect against ticks and fleas.  P.S.  The tick was 
removed in its entirety.

Dog Owners Beware

Answers to last months puzzle:

1st Rosie  / £12 / The film soundtrack
2nd Thea / £32 / Choir music
3rd Edward / £20 / Opera arias and duets
4th Johannes / £16 / Vivaldi’s Four Seasons
5th Isabella / £40 / Puccini’s La Boheme

Sudoku Easy - Solution  



CHURCH SERVICES – JUNE 2024

Sunday 2nd June First Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Morning Prayer A..Hindhaugh

Sidesmen Mrs. E Croft Miss M Brown

Reader Mr G Underwood

Readings Deut. 5, 12-15 P 519 Mark 2. 2.3 – 3.6

Sunday 9th. June  Second Sunday after 
Trinity

Middleton Tyas

PETS’ SERVICE 9.30 am                 PLEASE SEE SEPARATE NOTICE

Mrs E Croft

Sidesmen Mrs J Fogarty Mrs D Donnison

Reader TBA

Readings TBA

Sunday 9th. June Second Sunday after Trinity Moulton

6pm  Evening Prayer Holy 
Communion

Rev D Bartlett

Readings Genesis 3, 8-15 P 524 Mark 3, 20-end P 526

Sunday 16th. June Third Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30am Morning Prayer Mrs. V Waugh

Sidesmen Mrs S Vaux Mrs J Nimmins

Reader Mrs V Thomas

Readings Ezek 17, 22- 24 P 530 Mark 4, 26-34 P 532

Sunday 23rd. June Fourth Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9.30am Holy Communion Rev. Camilla Campling - 
Denton

Sidesmen Mrs M Hill Mr. S Hill

Reader Mrs P Greijer

Readings Job 38. 1-11 P 538 Mark 4, 35-41 P 541

Sunday 30th June 10.30
Holy Communion

Rev Lynn Thorius St Peter’s Church,Croft

All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
During the interregnum,if anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact the Church
Warden who will put you in contact with someone who can help.

Church Warden        01325 377867  or email  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com


